
DIARY DATES

NEWSLETTER

Dear Families,

We hope you have all had a lovely rest at half term, we are all shaking                       
off winter and turning with hope, joy and optimism toward spring.   From the daffodils        
below our apple orchard and gardens to the blossoms on our trees and hedges, it feels       
good to wake up from another winter.   We are over half the academic year, and soon it.              
will be time to find out about which secondary school the children have been allocated             
or who is coming to Reception. 

As part of the school's journey, Governors would like to consult on St Saviour’s and St Paul with 
St Luke’s federating. The reasons driving this are all in the document and on our website, which 
can be found here: https://www.st-saviours.towerhamlets.sch.uk/parent-message-board/

One-form entry schools,  one class per year group, are wonderful for the children because they 
are known, included, and belong, however, small schools face challenges.  One challenge for 
teachers is that they can be isolated, consequently, working in partnership supports their 
professional development. Another challenge is financial so the funding to keep doing the 
things we believe are educationally important such as gardening, art, music and a wider 
curriculum that enables children to shine, academically and beyond.    Please read the 
documents attached to this newsletter and reply to the clerk of governors.  

Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 

Friday 23rd February 2024

Parent meeting: 29/1/24
Year 6 SATs: May
Year 5 Banding: May 
Year 1 phonics: June
Year 4 timetables: June
Reports: June
Results: July

Last Day of Term: Thursday 28th March 

https://www.st-saviours.towerhamlets.sch.uk/parent-message-board/


WORSHIP FOCUS

Jesus said “I have come so that you can live life in all its’ fullness” John 10:10

Nursery

Reception

Year One

Year Two

Year Three

Year Four

Year Five

Year Six

STARS OF THE WEEK

God’s promises & trust 

What promises have 

you made to yourself 

or to others?

When someone cries 
wolf, who are they 
letting down? 

Taskim Deana

Aryan Henry 

Ava 

Amara-Rose Aron 

Elsie Alexander 

Sophia 

Kevin 

Joseph  

Bertie 

Amara-Rose 20th 

Bobby 23rd

Josephine 24th

Lily-rose 25th

Ronee 26th

Ardin 26th

Olivia 27th

Rosie 28th

Mark 



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD Federation consultation

On this special day, your child can come to 
school dressed as a favourite character from 
any book. During the week, the children will 
be participating in lots of exciting activities to 
promote their love for reading. Children can 
share special book from home. 

We will be taking 
part in World Book 
Day in school, which 
will take place on 
Friday 7th March.  

We looking forward to for seeing your 
amazing costumes.  



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

Swimming 

Next term, Years 3 & 6 will be having swimming 

lessons at Poplar Baths. These will start on 23rd

February and will take place every Friday 

afternoon.  Please ensure your child has the 

correct kit: goggles, swimming hat, 

costume/shorts and a towel. 



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

This Weeks Attendance 

1st Place: Year 2 96.25%
2nd Place: Nursery 95.14%
3rd Place: Year 4  92.59%
Congratulations to our top 3 classes our 

school target is 96%

Our Attendance Welfare Officer (AWA), Ranu Begum,  attends school every Tuesday morning. 
Ranu checks our school registers regularly and will contact parents & guardians by letter or 
telephone. Meetings and home visits will be completed if there is a cause for concern.

Formal referrals of pupils with persistent absence or below 90% attendance will be made.  
Children need to be in school every day. Parents should be aware that they can ultimately be 
prosecuted for non-attendance offences.   

We know that sometimes- even with children at school 190 out of 365 days in the year- they may 
fall ill.  This can be worrying so please see advice from our local teams on 
https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.
pdf on common illnesses and when to seek support.   Additional sports including swimming 
benefit children to be healthier and smarter. Please ensure children take full advantage of this by 
wearing appropriate kit and making sure they bring it with them each week!

https://www.towerhamletstogether.com/files/Care_Confident_Booklet_A5_InteractiveBooklet2.pdf
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SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

Free 12 Months BT Broadband Offer for Eligible 

Families
In support of our digital inclusion goal, we are delighted to announce, in partnership 

with BT, Connecting Communities, Swanlea School and Tower Hamlets that we are 

now able to offer 800 families free broadband for 12 months. This offer is valid for a 

limited time.

BT FREE Broadband, tariff details and eligibility:

• 12-month contract

• 36mpb of speed

• Unlimited data

• 700 minutes of calls

To qualify parents will need to be:

• New BT/EE customers

• Receive of one the following benefits: 

o Universal Credit (all claimants)

o Pension Credit (Guarantee Credit)

o Employment and Support Allowance, Jobseeker’s Allowance, or 

Income Support.

How to access the offer:

Schools, please share the offer with your parents as soon as possible and then 

send the following:

• Parents full name to who the voucher is being allocated to: 
ziya@towerhamlets.gov.uk

• Once schools have sent the information, they will receive their voucher 
codes to pass onto parents.

With your support we can achieve this ambitious project and ensure those in need 
benefit from this opportunity.

Contact: Selda Ziya, EdTech Consultant, IT Service: 07568 327919

mailto:selda.ziya@towerhamlets.gov.uk
mailto:Selda.Ziya@towerhamlets.gov.uk


SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

Mental Health Awareness Week 
2024 will take place from 13 to 19 
May, on the theme of 
"Movement: Moving more for our 
mental health"


